
May 16, 2011 Bay Breeze Point (BBP) Board of Directors (BOD) Meeting minutes

6:02 PM.  Jim Casey called the BOD meeting to order.  Present were Jim Casey, Jerry Baker, Jan Blosser, John Bergman and Kimberly Cox; Alison Till was unable to attend.  BBP homeowners Ken Stepka, Bob Minor, and Fred Sciulli were also in attendance.  No other homeowners were present.

6:03 PM.  HOA Open Forum

Ken Stepka addressed the BOD regarding upcoming landscaping work he is having done on his lot and the adjoining lot that he also owns.  He didn’t think that an ARB application was required for landscaping; however, he did acknowledge that the fence he erected required ARB and City approval, which he did get.  Ken noted that his rear neighbor put up a garden shed apparently without ARB approval.  He will be installing a pergola in his yard near that shed and given that there are many examples of pergolas already existing within our community he requested that the BOD consider not requiring ARB approval for something that already exists in BBP.
Jan mentioned that the ARB faced something that it had not previously dealt with, improvements on a vacant lot.  Jim pointed out that our ARB is more lenient than other ARBs he was familiar with and that the ARB was adopted when the BBP development started.  He further stated that the shed Ken referred to did go through the ARB process, that an existing structure does not mean blanket approval for similar structures, and lastly that if an expedited ARB action was required it could be accommodated.
Ken responded that he would submit a picture of the pergola after it was up.  Fred Sciulli suggested to Ken that he submit the ARB application, even after the fact, so there is no problem with the title when trying to sell the property.  Jim again recommended that Ken submit the ARB application and assured him that the ARB would work with him on the matter.
Bob Minor brought up the issue that his neighbor wanted to put up a back yard fence but was under the impression that it required Bob’s approval.  John stated that approval by the neighbors is not a requirement but that it is a nice courtesy gesture to let them know what is being planned.

6:23 PM.  Easement and Encroachment Agreements
Fred Sciulli briefed the BOD on the latest information regarding the wall and entrance area access.  The wall is definitely all on private property with the exception of that portion that is on the City’s pump house land.  The HOA cannot maintain anything located on private property.  The City has been very cooperative considering that the areas we have been landscaping at the entrance (both sides and the median) are all located in the City’s right of ways.  The four wall sections that are on the City pump house property require an easement and the areas that are in the City’s right of ways require an encroachment agreement.  The City attorney’s office has drafted and revised both agreements (copies were provided earlier to the BOD).  Jan asked if the HOA was locked in long term to provide landscaping and maintenance.  Jim responded that these agreements have a five year interval whereas the original easement with R.G. Moore was indefinite.  Fred added that these agreements legalize the HOA’s landscaping and access to the sections of the wall on the City’s land.  John raised an issue about the requirement in both agreements for the assumption of risk in writing.  Fred recognized that that was an error because the City attorney and he had both agreed that those phrases were supposed to be deleted and they apparently got missed in the final drafts.  Fred told the BOD that he would contact the City attorney to get both documents revised to remove the incorrect language.  Jerry moved to accept the two documents on the assumption that the “in writing” portions would be deleted which was seconded by John and approved by all present;
6:55 PM.  Review and approval of April 2011 BOD minutes.
The copies (“track changes” and changes accepted versions) of the April BOD minutes in the meeting package were examined. Jim led a short discussion on the editorial changes he had suggested.  Jerry made a motion, John seconded, to accept the updated minutes which was confirmed by voice vote of Jim, Jerry, and John.  Jan abstained as she was not in attendance at the April BOD meeting.  John agreed to update and distribute the final copy of the minutes.
7:00 PM.  Management Report.

Kim reported on the $250 correction that was made to the financial report.  Jim inquired if Kim was now OK on the CD amounts that were covered in the March BOD minutes; she said yes but that she would need Alison to get them issued.

7:02 PM.  ARB Report.
Kim and Jim both indicated that they would follow up with Ken Stepka on an ARB application for his pergola.  Jan reported that the ARB would expedite the 9640 DR door application to meet their 6/1/11 requested approval date.  Jan also described the ARB’s review of the ARB Guidelines:  The construction of new homes portion required some minor changes; the reference to the management company needed to change on page 3 and the “one thousand eight hundred” needed to be “two thousand” square feet on page 6.  The ARB was not sure what to do about the oil leakage sentence on page 9.
Jim stated that the BOD should not be micromanaging the ARB, the ARB was doing a good job, and the BOD – ARB interactions should be discussed further at the June BOD meeting.

Jan also noted that the Bermuda grass requirement was only for new homes and there were no guidelines regarding trees; no further ARB action was required on either subject.

7:17 PM.  Old Business.

Review of BBP rules and regulations – Jan suggested that there is a need to survey the community regarding their desire for an update to the documents.  Jim said the block captain process would be a good approach for this.  John recommended that a first step be an email soliciting the HOA membership’s desire for an update and then given enough positive responses step two be the block captain method of gathering HOA inputs for recommended changes.  John offered to draft such an email for BOD review.
7:21 PM.  President’s Comments.

Jim recommended that BOD resolution 9220802 should be rescinded.  John made a motion, Jerry seconded, to rescind the resolution which was confirmed by voice vote of all those present.
7:25 PM.  New Business.

HOA information awareness – Jan recommended the email approach for general information distribution.

Auction policy – Kim said that the auction company had contacted her regarding any requirements and she provided them an excerpt from the proposed BOD resolution.  Jerry recommended that security and traffic management be added to the draft resolution.  Kim pointed out that it needs to address auctions of BBP properties only.  Jan thought that BBP community input should be considered and that there shouldn’t be resolutions for every isolated situation.  Jim stated that the BOD’s job calls for efforts like this.  Jerry made a motion, Jim seconded, to accept the resolution as amended which was confirmed by voice vote of Jim, Jerry and Jan.
Storage of vehicles – Jim deferred discussion of this proposed resolution until the June meeting after discussion of the impact on active duty military, the lack of parking on some streets.

Signs - Jim deferred discussion of this proposed resolution until the June meeting after discussion of the number of incidents of damage.
7:45 PM Next Meeting date
June 20th was the proposed date for the next meeting.  John confirmed that he would not be able to attend.  Jim asked everyone to check their calendars for June 27th as an alternative BOD meeting date and asked Kim to check with the Bank.  With everyone’s schedules so flexible during the Summer, Jim suggested the BOD consider skipping the August BOD meeting.

7:50 PM.  New Business (revisited).
Jerry brought up that a sale was pending for 9709 BP.  He also requested that TPS notify the lawn company that services the property at 9705 BP and 9700 BP to not blow lawn clippings into the streets.  Jerry lastly reported on the repair and maintenance notification process he and Kim had been working on.  Thirty days would be the requirement for repair of storm damage although it can be extended if there are extenuating circumstances.  Section 7.2 of the By Laws covers the repair requirement.
7:55 PM Executive Session.
Jim moved to shift to the Executive Session.  Jim expressed a desire to discuss the violation and inspection process with Khristie.  He also indicated that he would be available to accompany Khristie when she makes her inspection rounds of BBP on May 17th.

At 8:05 PM John moved to adjourn the meeting which was seconded by Jan and approved by all present; the meeting was then adjourned.
Prepared by: John Bergman
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